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Missouri Baptist Sullivan Hospital

12/16/24

Lisa Lochner

President

751 Sappington Bridge Rd
Sullivan, MO 63080

Dear Ms. Lochner:

| understand that Missouri Baptist Sullivan Hospital is seeking approval from the Missouri
Health Facilities Review Committee to add a DaVinci robot. Please forward my support for this

project.

Robotic surgery has been a staple of care in metro areas for over a decade. This project brings

this care to Sullivan and our neighbors.

As Mayor, | have had the honor to serve this community for 10 years. It is important to this
community to bring this care to our area. Our citizens and | would appreciate your approval of

this project.

Sincerely,

Jornic &Jﬁf

Dennis Watz, Mayor
City of Sullivan

751 Sappington Bridge Road ¢ Sullivan, MO 63080

missouribaptistsullivan.org
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BJC | HealthCare

Missouri Baptist Sullivan Hospital

12/16/24

Lisa Lochner

President

751 Sappington Bridge Rd
Sullivan, MO 63080

Dear Ms. Lochner:
| understand that Missouri Baptist Sullivan Hospital is seeking approval from the Missouri
Health Facilities Review Committee to add a DaVinci robot. Please forward my support for this

project.

Robotic surgery has been a staple of care in metro areas for over a decade. This project brings
this care to Sullivan and our neighbors.

As Chamber of Commerce President, | have had the honor to serve this community for 2 years.
It is important to this community to bring this care to our area. Our citizens and | would

appreciate your approval of this project.

Sincerely,

-

John Craig, President
Sullivan Chamber of Commerce

751 Sappington Bridge Road ¢ Sullivan, MO 63080 missouribaptistsullivan.org
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Missouri Baptist Sullivan Hospital

12/16/24

Lisa Lochner

President

751 Sappington Bridge Rd
Sullivan, MO 63080

Dear Ms. Lochner:

| understand that Missouri Baptist Sullivan Hospital is seeking approval from the Missouri
Health Facilities Review Committee to add a DaVinci robot. Please forward my support for this
project.

Robotic surgery has been a staple of care in metro areas for over a decade. This project brings
this care to Sullivan and our neighbors.

As City Administrator, | have had the honor to serve this community for over 13 years. It is
important to this community to bring this care to our area. Our citizens and | would appreciate
your approval of this project.

Sincerely,

James T. Hardy, City Administrator
City of Sullivan

751 Sappington Bridge Road « Sullivan, MO 63080 missouribaptistsullivan.org
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State Capitol
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COMMITTEES
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MIKE MCGIRL

State Representative
District 118

January 30, 2025

Lisa Lochner

President

751 Sappington Bridge Road
Sullivan, MO 63080

Dear President Lochner:

| understand that Missouri Baptist Sullivan Hospital is seeking approval from the Missouri Health
Facilities Review Committee to add a DaVinci robot. Please forward my support for this project.

Robotic surgery has been a staple of care in metro areas for over a decade. This project brings
this care to Sullivan and our neighbors.

| have had the honor to represent this community for 6 years. It is important to this community to
bring this care to our area. Our citizens and | would appreciate your approval of this project.

Feel free to contact me with any questions or comments.

Sincerely,

“WJike ML)

Representative Mike McGirl
Missouri House of Representatives
District #118



Mike HENDERSON COMMITTEES:
DISTRICT 3 APPROPRIATIONS
201 W. CAPITOL AVE., ROOM 431 COMMERCE, CONSUMER PROTECTION,

JEFFERSON CITY, MISSOURI 65101 ENERGY AND THE ENVIRONMENT - VICE CHAIR

PHONE: 573-751-4008 EDUCATION
E-MAIL: MIKE.HENDERSON@SENATE.MO.GOV MISSOURI SENATE LOCAL GOVERNMENTS AND ELECTIONS -
JEFFERSON CITY VICECHAIR
January 24, 2025

Ms. Lisa Lochner, President
Missouri Baptist Sullivan Hospital
751 Sappington Bridge Road
Sullivan, Missouri 63080

Dear Ms. Sullivan,

[ am writing to express my strong support for Missouri Baptist Sullivan Hospital’s proposal to
acquire a Da Vinci robot.

Robotic surgery has been a critical part of care in metro areas for over a decade. This project
brings the same level of care to Sullivan and the surrounding area, significantly enhancing the
level of care accessible to patients.

Approval of this project would not only enhance the quality of care available to the community
but also demonstrate Missouri’s dedication to advancing healthcare and supporting innovative
medical practices in underserved areas.

I wholeheartedly support Missouri Baptist’s request to acquire the Da Vinci robot. This
investment is critical for improving clinical outcomes and meeting the healthcare need of our
community.

Respectfully,
Mike Henderson '
Senator, Missouri Senate District 3



BEN BROWN COMMITTEES
26™ DISTRICT

Economic and Workforce Development - Chair
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Government Efficiency
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January 27, 2025

Lisa Lochner

President

751 Sappington Bridge Rd.
Sullivan, MO 63080

Dear Ms. Lochner:

I am writing to express my wholehearted support Missouri Baptist Sullivan Hospital is seeking
from the Missouri Health Facilities Review Committee.

The addition of a DaVinci robot would bring the same level of care to Sullivan and our
surrounding community. Robotic surgery has been a critical part of care in metro areas for over

a decade.

It is important to our community to bring this care to our area. The citizens and I would
appreciate your approval of this project.

I urge the Committee to recognize the need for this hospital, and to vote in support of this
project. Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Senator Ben Brown
Serving Gasconade, Franklin, Osage, Warren and St. Louis Counties

SERVING GASCONADE, FRANKLIN, OSAGE, WARREN AND ST. LOUIS COUNTY





